From: fmr@fmrindia.org

Date: 5 October 2023 at 15:56:50 IST

To: Soumya Swaminathan <doctorsoumya@yahoo.com>

Subject: Deepest Condolences

Dear Dr. Soumya,

On behalf of the Trustees and all the staff and students of the Foundation for Medical Research, our deepest condolences to you and the family on the irreplaceable loss of your dear father.

The country would have been poorer (and hungrier) if it were not for hm. His work shines like a beacon to anyone who tries to aspire for excellence. His life and his achievements will surely be a consolation for you. We hope that there will be someone who takes up his mantle and does great service to the country like he did.

We wish you and your family the strength in these difficult times.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Nerges Mistry

The Foundation for Medical Research Dr. Kantilal J. Sheth Memorial Building 84A, R.G.Thadani Marg Worli, Mumbai 400 018, INDIA

Tel: +91 22 24934989 / 24938601

E-mail: <u>fmr@fmrindia.org</u> / <u>fmrmum@gmail.com</u>

Website: www.fmrindia.org